
 

 
 
January – March 2024 
 
 
 
Beloved Brothers, 
 
It is a great joy to communicate again with each of you to make you participate in the development of God's work in the 
Dominican Republic. The Lord has been very good to us. In the first three months of this year, we have seen some 
families join our church, and we have baptized 4 people for the glory of God. 
 
For example, in January, Mrs. Crisel moved down the street from our church and asked a sister if she knew a 
Catholic church in the area. Carmen told her no, but she knew a church with a better doctrine and where the pastor 
only taught and preached from the Bible. Crisel told her that she wanted to listen to a pastor like that. The Lord 
gave me the opportunity to win her for Christ, along with her daughter Ivanna and her little son Arthur, and they 
have been attending our church for the last two months. The glory be to God! 
 
In the first week of March, we celebrated our annual Missions Conference for pastors and missionaries, “Missions  
Through the Local Church.” For the first time, more Haitian leaders and brothers attended the 
conference than Dominicans. What has happened with the situation sociopolitical in Haiti is that 
some pastors and missionaries have come to live in the Dominican Republic, and several of our 
Haitian missionaries and their families attended the conference, along with others of other nationalities we 
support who work with Haitians. We thank the Lord because we can help these brothers who are going 
through a great trial due to the gangs that control that impoverished nation. Pastor Pedro da Cunha and 
Missionary Jeffrey Polanco were our guest speakers this year. Truly, the Lord used them with power. 
 

    
 
 
 

  
January and February were also sad months for us because we have seen 13 members emigrate from the country: 5 
to Venezuela, 5 to the United States, and 3 more to other towns in the interior of the country. It is noticeable in our 
meetings that they are missing because they were faithful brothers who always attended church. 
 
Thank you for your prayers on our behalf and for your financial support, which make it possible for us to remain in the 
forefront for the cause of Christ and the Gospel in favor of those who do not know Him 
as their Saviour.
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Prayer Requests: 
 
1. For the new work in La Playita 
2. For the Haitian brothers and the nation of Haiti 
3. For workers to start new works here in Santo Domingo 

 
Because Jesus Christ lives, 

Andrés R. Amorós 

Andrés R. & Dora Amorós 
Your Missionaries in the Dominican Republic 
Philippians 1:6 
 


